
At Candlemas, the presentation of
Jesus at the temple by Mary and
Joseph is marked. Year 2‘s
tableaux showed that Anna and
Simeon were waiting for a long
time to meet Jesus and at last He
arrived in the temple. 

Dear Members of the Great and Little Shelford
Community, 
I hope this week's newsletter finds you and your
family well. Today, we marked Candlemas at
our Candlemas Service. Our Year 2s led the
service with a brilliant combination of narration,
tableaux and readings. 
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The children helped us look back to a time before Jesus was
born and hear about those that were awaiting him. 

As part of the service,
representatives from each class
brought a candle to be lit and
blessed by Rev. Julie. Thank you to
the Year 2 team and the St.
Mary’s team for the service. 



We were delighted
to receive a
congratulatory
letter from Minister
for Schools, Damian
Hinds, regarding the
current Year 2's
performance in the
phonics screening
check last
academic year. This
is one way that the
staff team’s
incredible work has
been captured and
recognised. Of
course, a huge well
done goes to the
Reception and Year
1 teams that worked
with this group of
children, along with
the families who
supported at home
to. Of course, the
real stars are the
children - so a big
well done to them!
Finally, a special
mention and thank
you to Miss Beck,
our Early Reading
and Phonics Leader!

Congratulatory Letter



Balancing and Scheduling in Quality Time
Finding those moments to spend what’s often called ‘quality time’ can be
difficult amongst busy family lives. However, the impact of just 10-15
minutes a day can make a huge difference. 

As children grow, their relationships with us as parents shift slightly. At
the core, is the trusting, loving, caregiving core on which the parent-child
relationship is founded. However, despite this changing and evolving
relationship, spending time together always remains important. It just
may be how that time is spent that changes. 

An interesting school of thought is to ‘be exceptional’ for 10 minutes a
day. Some people live by a premise that they focus on being an
exceptional version of whatever they aim to be at that moment. For
example, an exceptional parent returning from work. Of course, it isn’t
about giving a child what they want in that instance - it is about giving
them what they need... time together, actively listening to them and
sharing positive experiences. Each family finds its own way to spend
what they believe is quality time. But it’s really about those shared lived
experiences together. That sense of connection is crucial in building a
healthy parent-child relationship. You can read a helpful research
summary here. 

Parent Point

Key Dates Summary

As always, please do reach out if you or your family require any support. We are always
happy to listen, help, support and signpost. Meanwhile you can read our Early Help Offer.

https://www.uwyo.edu/wind/_files/docs/f2f/f2f%20family%20quality%20time%2010-13.pdf
https://shelfordschool.eschools.co.uk/storage/secure_download/aVpUT2lmVlQwZ0haR3hPOG5JK0NFQT09


Curriculum Thread in action - Year 3 and 4

On Tuesday, we welcomed Sports Leaders from Sawston Village
College to lead the Year 3 and 4 Indoor Athletics event. It was
great to welcome members of our local community to lead this
for our pupils, including a familiar face, with our former Head
Girl, Jessie, amongst the team! 

Meanwhile, Year 3 pupils are busy applying their mighty
mountains topic in their English writing curriculum. This helps to
embed some technical vocabulary and knowledge into their
narrative work. Looking ahead, they are expecting a special
visitor this coming week to help them explore their mountain
topic in more detail!

Curriculum Thread

Our Community - local and globalOur Community - local and globalOur Community - local and global
 Our termly curriculum threads tie each class’ topics together. A summary
of these can be found below: 

To find out more about our curriculum, you can read the topic thread
definitions here.

Reception - It’s freezing here! 
Year 1 - Wonderful Weather!
Year 2 - Chinese New Year
Year 3 - Mighty Mountains
Year 4 - Europe Now and Ancient Egypt
Year 5 - Life on the Nile
Year 6 - Anglo Saxons - where did they settle and how do we know? 

http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/web/the_curriculum_at_shelford_-_overview/191962



